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HS2 construction traffic on the A361 will reach up to 1000 HGV’s a day over the next 5 years. 

We understand the same is true of the A422. At the time of Wardington Parish Council’s 

petition to Parliament in 2016, HS2 accepted there would be a 6% year on year increase in 

traffic (= doubling every 12 years) on the A361 through Wardington in addition to that 

generated by HS2.  

 

Of all the 3 Parts of this application: (1) office block (2) hotel (3) RS/PFS etc, Part 3 has the 

potential to generate the most extra traffic and the most extra congestion. It will have 

adverse effects on the A361 north and west, the A422 east and west and traffic between 

Banbury as a whole and the motorway. It will get worse if this application is approved. 

 

3 Air Pollution 

Air pollution was raised at the CDC Planning Committee meeting in May 2019 at which the 

Planning Application (19/00128/HYBRID) to develop warehousing was discussed. It was 

stated that the area in the vicinity of the access roads between Junction 11 and Banbury 

was among the most air polluted places in Oxfordshire. It affects drivers, people working in 

the area, customers visiting shops and food outlets and nearby residents. 

The extra traffic generated from this application, particularly by the flow of traffic to and 

from the RS/PFS etc, can only increase this pollution to even more harmful levels. 

In our opinion it should be rejected on this basis alone. 

 

4 Type of Employment 

The original criteria and aims for the type of employment envisaged at Banbury 15 have 

been watered down by the warehouse development. Of this new application only the office, 

and to a limited extent the hotel, have the potential to redress this somewhat. The 123 jobs 

expected to result from the RS/PFS etc will not. 

 

In conclusion Wardington Parish Council object to this application and ask for it to be rejected. 

 

Malcolm Patterson 

Chair 

Wardington Parish Council   

 

 

 

 

 

 


